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LOOKING FORWARD            

 

Wǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎΧ 

Most stories have a beginning, a 
middle and an end. But not the 
Easter story. 

Most people think the Easter 
ǎǘƻǊȅ ŜƴŘǎ ǿƛǘƘ WŜǎǳǎΩ 
ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ .ǳǘ WŜǎǳǎΩ 
ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΧ ƛǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ 
beginning. 

This year the lectionary leads us 
to the Easter story told in Mark. 
And if we read it carefully, 
aŀǊƪΩǎ DƻǎǇŜƭ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ŜƴŘΧ 
with an ending. (Though many 
have tried to make it so. Biblical 
scholars have debated the 
endings (at least three or four!) 
ƻŦ aŀǊƪΩǎ DƻǎǇŜƭ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƛǘǎ 
translations first appeared.) 

 

 

 

CƻǊ ƳŜΣ aŀǊƪΩǎ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŜƴŘǎΧ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ 
beginning. In Mark, the last 
words belong to the angel who 
spoke to the women who came 
ǘƻ ŀƴƻƛƴǘ WŜǎǳǎΩ ōƻŘȅ ŦƻǊ ōǳǊƛŀƭΥ 
ά5ƻ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀƭŀǊƳŜŘΤ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ 
looking for Jesus of Nazareth, 
who was crucified. He has been 
raised; he is not here. Look, there 
is the place they laid him. But go, 
tell his disciples and Peter that 
he is going ahead of you to 
Galilee; there you will see him, 
Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǎ ƘŜ ǘƻƭŘ ȅƻǳΦέ               
(Mark 16: 6-7) 

!ƴŘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƘƛǎ DƻƻŘ bŜǿǎΚ ¢Ƙŀǘ 
the Easter story does not end, 
but continues! That not only is 
Jesus raised from death -- by 
power and glory of God, but that 
He goes ahead of us ς in life! 
¢Ƙŀǘ IŜ ƎƻŜǎ ƻƴ ŀƘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǳǎΧ ǘƻ 
meet us in our Galilees, the 
ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƭƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪΧ ŀǎ 
a Risen Lord and Savior. 

 

 

 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ǘǊǳŜ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŦƻǊ WŜǎǳǎΩ 
first disciples; it is true for us as 
well. They met Him in their 
everyday, just as He promised. 
They felt His Spirit in their living; 
His power in their love and 
serving. And so it is ς can be ς 
for us! 

¢ƘŜ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ άƻǾŜǊΦέ 
The Easter story never ends. The 
Living One who goes before us 
writes it new each day. And each 
day brings us opportunity to 
meet the One who goes before 
ǳǎΧ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻƛƴ Him in His love and 
work. 

Happy Easter! 

John 
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Faith & Family 

       by Denise Perry, Christian Education Director 

 

One little raindrop doesnôt amount to much. It canôt quench a thirst or relieve an afternoonôs heat. But if you add 
them up, raindrops can make a flood.  We certainly joined together and flooded our collection bins in support of 
Heifer International!  Our goal was to raise enough money to buy a goat ($120) and a water buffalo ($250) 
and we accomplished this goal with two weeks still remaining!  When the final pennies are counted we will 
share the good news of how many families we were able to help.  Thank you! 
 
Easter ï Our Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, April 4th at 10am.  1000 eggs will be hidden 
around our church grounds.  This community event attracts many families from near and far.  Please join us for 
this festive event and help us welcome them all!   

NACC-Philippines ï Beatriz is turning 15 on April 19th.  The children will be sending her birthday cards.  
Please join us on wishing her a Happy Birthday.  Your cards and notes can be placed in the envelope 
addressed to her on the Missionôs table in Fellowship Hall. 

Habitat for Humanity ï Our church has a covenant with this mission both at the local and international level.  
To show our support we will be gathering WALKERS and SPONSORS for the annual Habitat for Humanity 
Spring Walk on Sunday, May 3rd from 2-4pm.   

¶ Walkers ï The sign-up sheet to join the EKC team and your individual sponsor sheet are located on the 

Missionôs table in Fellowship Hall. 

¶ Sponsors ï Every Sunday after worship service the youth will have their sponsor sheets ready and will 

be looking for your support.  They may even have a few bake sales with the proceeds going towards 

Habitat for Humanity! 

A Different Kind of Mission Trip ï Plans are being made to visit Overlook Farm in Rutland, Massachusetts on 
Saturday, June 6th.  Would you be interested in attending one of Heiferôs Learning Center programs?  In 
order to make this trip possible, at least 12 participants (appropriate for all ages) are needed in each group.  If 
interested, please sign-up for your preferred program on the form in Fellowship Hall. 

¶ Discover Heifer ï (2.5 hours) During the tour, participants will be introduced to Heiferôs mission of 

working with communities to end hunger and poverty while caring for the earth.  You will view a video 

that introduces Heiferôs work around the world and takes a guided walking tour through Heifer Farmôs 

gardens, barnyard and Global Village.  Along the way you will see examples of sustainable agriculture 

practices used on the farm and by our partners around the world to help meet our mission. ($7.50/per 

person) 

¶ Animal Connections ï (2.5 hours) This program is designed to introduce people to the benefits of 

animals to people.  You will explore a few of our Global Village sites and learn about the benefits of 

livestock using the 7 Môs (Milk, Manure, Meat, Material, Money, Motivation, and Muscle) through hands-

on activities like spinning wool in Peru, collecting eggs in the USA or milking a goat.  You will also learn 

about how animals play an essential role in a sustainable farming system by learning how we use some 

of the 7 Môs in our gardens!  You will also tour our barnyard to see our many farm animals.  Activities 

may vary by season. ($10.00/per person) 

April 4th 

@10am 

EASTER EGG 
HUNT 

April 14th 

ASK@Kellogg 

HIKE FOR 
HEIFER 

May 3rd 

Habitat for 
Humanity 
Walk 

Train a child  in a way he should go,                                                
and when he is old he will not turn from it.  Proverbs 22:6 
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THE CASUAL BOOK CLUB 

When: 3rd Monday afternoon of the month.  

Next meeting is April 20th @ 1 pm 

Where: Church Parlor 

Who: Any members or friends of EKC or of the community 

(It is not necessary to be EKC member and it is also not necessary to be female although all 
current members are.) 

April Book: All the Light We  Cannot See     by Anthony Dorr 

Regular meetings: 3rd Monday of month (except July/August) 

Current leader:  Sam Wright 729-5702 

 

 

Save the Date! 

Habitat for Humanity/ 7 Rivers 
Maine 

22nd annual Spring Walk 2015:  Walk to Build  
(includes Groundbreaking Ceremony at the            

Faith Build) 

Sunday, May 3rd at 2:00 pm 
at St. Charles Borromeo 

Church 
What you can do to help: 
     1)  Walk 
     2)  Sponsor a walker 
     3)  Provide food/drinks for walkers 
     4)  Help the day of the event 

Last year, you helped Elijah Kellogg Church raise $1,250.  
This year our goal as a Covenant Church is $1,400.  We can 
do it with your help! 

Any questions or to volunteer, please contact Bruce 
or Pat Myer at 725-5510 or myerp@comcast.net 
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BARN SALE ð Saturday, June 27th, 9 ð 2 ð Featuring furniture, 
treasurers and baked goods 

Spring cleaning? Put aside your 
extra furniture for the June 27th 
Barn Sale. The committee will help 
you with pick up. Bill Greenwood 
has offered to refurbish pieces that 
need work before we can sell 
them. We will start to take in 
furniture May 1st. We can accept 
donations until the parsonage barn 
is full. 

Tables will be for rent as usual for 
$25. Call Blee Horton, 833-6809. 

¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǿƛƭƭ ƘƻƭŘ 
its annual Bake Sale to benefit 
Nursery School scholarships.  

A light lunch will be available.   

Be sure to tell friends who are 
moving about this opportunity to 
help the church by donating 
furniture. 

We will not be accepting items 
other than furniture this year.  

Proceeds will benefit Kellogg 
Church programs. 

Please contact Louise Huntington 
zephyr@gwi.net, 725-5657, for 
more information.  

 

 

HIKE FOR HEIFER WALK now April 14th 

Due to scheduling conflicts, our HIKE FOR HEIFER walk has been postponed 
to Tuesday, April 14th. We will continue to welcome pledges, donations and 

your support until then.  

Please contact Denise at denise@elijahkelloggchurch.org on how                 
you can still help! 

mailto:denise@elijahkelloggchurch.org
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Rev. Peter Ndungu to speak on    
Sunday, April 12 th 

Please join us on Sunday, April 12th for our 10am service when 
Reverend Peter Ndungu (joined by his wife, Faith) will speak 
and share information on their orphanage/school located in 

Nairobi & Juja, Kenya. 

Rev. Peter Ndungu and his wife Faith, (pictured far left) established Happy Life 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нллнΦ The children mainly come from 

government hospitals, where they are abandoned after birth or after 
admission for diverse sicknesses. Other children come from the local police station or the Childrenôs Offices in 
Nairobi after being abandoned on the streets, dump sites and such other places. Occasionally we receive 
babies on Mother-offer from the adoption agencies. These are mothers who feel that they cannot bring up 
these babies and instead of aborting the pregnancy they sign consent forms with these agencies to offer them 
up for adoption. 
 
Why are these children abandoned? 
While we may not have definite answers to this question abandonment is mainly related to high rates of 
poverty in Kenya, dysfunctional families, unwanted teenage pregnancies as well as the decline in morals in 
the society. 
 
How many children are there in your care and what are their ages? 
The number varies from time to time depending on the children who have been admitted and those who have 
been adopted. However, our Nairobi home has a full capacity of 65 children and the Juja Farm Centre 
currently accommodates 50 children but the capacity is expanding with the construction of more homes. 
 
Where do these babies go? 
The children are placed into families through adoption, both locally and internationally; and a few have been 
reunited with their biological families. However, those children who are not adopted live at HLCH, especially in 
the homes at Juja Center, where they are acquiring a basic education at our Happy Life Christian School 
until they attain age 18 or beyond, when they can be on their own, according to our exit plan. 
 
Where do you get funding from? 
Happy Life mainly depends on individual partners and well-wishers as well as corporate partners who give 
their donations every month, one-off donations, and through organized regular fund-raising events. 

 

 

For more information, please visit http://www.happylifechildrenshome.com and http://happylifekenya.blogspot.com/ 

 

 

http://www.happylifechildrenshome.com/
http://happylifekenya.blogspot.com/
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College Guild in Brunswick will be present ing during Sunday 
Service on April 19th 

 
Join us on Sunday, April 19th to learn more about the Brunswick based 
literacy program called College Guild. Our speaker will be Susan 
Zimmerman, former publisher and founder of College Guild as well as 
volunteer Bowdoin College Student. 
 
College Guild was founded at a Maine kitchen table in the spring of 
2001 by two people who had each been closely and intensively involved 
with prisoners and prison issues. Our mission is based on the premise 
that when prisoners are given the opportunity, and encouragement to 
pursue on-going learning, it benefits both the prisoners and their various 
communities. The decrease in rates of recidivism for prisoners who have 
participated in educational and rehab programs is well documented. 

College Guild courses are designed to be both thought-provoking and fun, to encourage objectivity and 

creativity, with an opportunity to spend time constructively. The courses are developed and administered by 

volunteer teachers who qualify by having an interest or expertise in anything they would like to share with 

prisoner students. College Guildôs non-accreditation status and non-traditional curricula allow exploration into 

any subject area, and give us the freedom to provide feedback that encourages as much as instructs. 

We are currently placing interested students on our waiting list. Unfortunately, due to financial constraints, our 

list is very long; at this time, about 8 to 10 months. Although we are taking students from the wait list, it 

continues to grow faster than we can enroll students from it. 

We do not espouse any particular belief or ideology (religious, political, etc.) except dignity and respect. We are 

open to all prisoners regardless of sex, race, religion, prison, crime or sentence. 

We are entirely  funded  by donations.   

To learn  more  about  this  great  local  organization  that  serves  the needy  across  
the United  States,  please  visit  - www.collegeguild.org  
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Mark your Calendar 
Now:  Holiday Fair is 
November 7, 2015  

We are planning to co-chair the holiday 
fair again this year and have a 2015 Wish 
List. 

1.  We are looking for a person who 

would be willing to manage the 

selection, collection and storage of items 

(in the church basement) that are being 

donated from homes or estates that are 

being sold or closed out.  This is a task 

that may not even be called into play this 

year, but this is a chore that has been 

difficult for us to manage in the past. We 

would be willing to help. 

2.    We are looking for a person or 

persons who would handle all aspects of 

a raffle, from deciding what it will be, 

getting the donation, managing the sale 

of raffle tickets, and then doing the 

actual drawing.  You could of course 

select a committee to work with you. 

3.   We also would love to hear from 

those of you who have chaired booths or 

performed tasks in the past or would be 

willing to perform a particular role this 

year.  Just let us know. 

4.  For 2016, we really need another co-

chair.  If you would consider doing this, 

please come and talk to us about what it 

entails. 

Thank you all.  Linda Clement,              
729-8563 or wdlhclem@gwi.net and 

Ruth Smith, 833-6246 or 
jandrsmith@myfairpoint.net  

 
 
 
 

Womenõs Fellowship Meet ing 
 

On Tuesday, April 7th  at 11:00am, the Women's Fellowship's meeting 
will host Curt Dale Clark, artistic director at Maine State Music Theatre 
who will tell us all about this amazing and well respected theater group 
now in its 57th  year: its history and growth (remember Vicki Crandall?), 
its many successes and programs, and with "some peeks behind the 
curtain".  This program is open to all; please do join us if you like!  
Following will be our monthly lunch together (ladies please bring your 
sandwich; coffee and dessert is provided) and business meeting.  
 

mailto:wdlhclem@gwi.net
mailto:jandrsmith@myfairpoint.net
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HCNS Fundraiser ð 5K/Walk set for April 11 th  
This annual fundraising event will take place on Saturday, April 11th. We invite 

you and yours to join us for this great family and healthy activity. 

Registration is $20. 

10am @ Mitchell Field          Walkers are most welcome. 

Prayer Circle Informati on 

¸ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ 5ŜŀŎƻƴǎΩ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǊŜǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ŀ 

Prayer Circle.  We are looking for a group of people who would like to be a part of this group.  

This does not involve attending any meetings and can be done in the privacy of your own home.  

You would be a part of a caring group of individuals who would be agreeing to take time to pray 

for those in need of prayer.  Any member of the Prayer Circle could receive a prayer request and 

would send on the request to the next person on the Prayer Circle.  If you are interested or 

would like to talk about this opportunity, please speak to John Carson or any member of the Board of Deacons. Thank 

you! 

TEACH for AMERICA Help Needed 

Harpswell native and EKCC member Jack Chutchian is raising funds to take underprivileged children in Huntsville, 
Alabama, on a field trip to Italy. Jack is now teaching junior high school students at McNair Junior High School through 
the Teach for America program. 
 

Jack has reached out to the educational group EF Tours and has decided upon a 9-day Mediterranean Tour that will have 
his students visiting Rome, Pisa, Florence, and Barcelona. The cost for each student on this trip is $3,500, with monthly 
payments of $220 starting in April after a $100 deposit to lock in the price. Many families of students who have been 
recommended are struggling to meet the deposit, never mind the $220/month cost. 
 

At a meeting in December 25 students with their parents attended and expressed serious interest in joining the trip. They 
are busy with are fundraising ideas but families are still hesitant to make their deposit because they are unsure that such 
a small group can come up with the goal of $45,000.  Jack is confident they can raise thousands of dollars in their 16-
month time frame, but they will need help from larger donors. 
 

They are hoping families can pay about $1,000 per child and the group would fundraise the remaining $2,500 for each 
student. "The students I have spoken to are beyond excited to go on this trip and have asked specifically to do research 
projects that focus on the areas we'll be visiting," Jack said. Most of the students have never been on a plane, train or 
boat. The student population at McNair is 82 percent black/African American, 11 percent Hispanic/Latino, 2 percent 
Native Hawaiian, and 5 percent white/Caucasian. Ninety percent of the families qualify as "very low income" while the 
remaining 8 percent fall under the Census Bureau's "low income" category. One hundred percent of Jack's students 
qualify for free and reduced school lunch. 
  
Those interested in helping may go to Jack's website: https://fundly.com/mcnair-junior-high-school-goes-abroad, or 
contact him directly at: 

Jack Z. Chutchian 
8th Grade World History 

McNair Junior High School 
Jack.Chutchian@hsv-k12.org 

(207) 751-1554 
 


